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Anglican Board of Mission – Australia 
Reflections for Weekly Bulletins
Fourth Quarter 
5 October 2008 – 28 December 2008

Readings from A Prayer Book for Australia -
Year A (Year B from Advent 1)

Written by the Reverend Lyndon Sulzberger – Diocese of Adelaide

Welcome to the last quarter of Weekly Pew Reflections for 2008. 
They have been written by The Reverend Lyndon Sulzberger who is the Rector of Christ Church North Adelaide. Born in Tasmania, Lyndon has been married to Rachele for the last 17 years and they have 3 children, Ethan, Emily and Luke. He writes that in his spare time he enjoys music, reading and fine food. 

Lyndon is passionate about mission, people coming to know the love of God for themselves and being able to articulate their faith. In these Reflections he challenges each one of us to do exactly that and to be as passionate. Whether we are considering the words of Jesus in Matthew that encourages us to become disciplined in the reading of the scriptures, considering the ways in which we may be humble of heart, or the blessings that each part of the Christmas story gives to us – there lies the opportunity to be passionate about our faith and all that we would want to share with those we meet each day. Lyndon calls us to celebrate all these things in the here and now and pray for a future where all are called to the love of Christ.

These Reflections are also the last I shall be involved with for the foreseeable future as I am completing my ministry with ABM to take up a position with the Brotherhood of St Laurence in Melbourne. I take this opportunity to record what a great privilege it has been to serve God through ABM for the last 14 years and to be involved in projects such as these Reflections over the last eight years (since taking on the communications role). It really has been a great joy to work with wonderfully talented people in the writing and preparation of the Reflections, and to meet so many of you and know how well they are received each time. Did you know that more than 1100 people receive them every quarter - and ring us when they haven’t been received … we think that’s pretty good!

Thank you for your encouragement and support - I hope you continue to enjoy all that the Weekly Reflections have to offer in the years to come. And from all of us at ABM may you also know the blessings of the Christ child as we yet again move towards the celebration of that humble birth. 

 Yours in God’s Mission
Debra Saffrey-Collins

Editor

Communications Program Co-ordinator
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Acknowledgement of ABM and Logos for Email users. If you received reflections in the past in a printed form you will know that each week came with an ABM logo. Because of the amount of space that a logo takes up at each point when we send you reflections by Email, we have deleted them and provided an acknowledgment sentence at the end of each week’s reflection – we would ask you to please use this sentence when printing the paragraphs. The logo that appears at the end of this paragraph however, can also be used and we hope that you will import it into your weekly bulletin alongside the Reflection.
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Fourth Quarter 
Weekly Pew Reflections 2008

5 October – 28 December 2008
Readings from A Prayer Book for Australia -
Year A (Year B from Advent 1)

Written by the Reverend Lyndon Sulzberger – Diocese of Adelaide

Twenty–first Sunday after Pentecost – October 5. 

Exodus 20.1 - 4, 7- 9, 12 - 20; Psalm 19; Philippians 3; Matthew 21:33 – 46 
[Isa 5.1-7; Ps 80.7 - 15].

Jesus asks them in our Gospel ‘have you not read the Scriptures’, the question is just as pertinent to us today as it was then.  How are we going with the discipline of reading the Bible in our daily lives?  We as Anglican Christians can often get caught up in the liturgy and neglect the Scriptures so recommit yourself to a diligent study of the Bible today. (Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray for patience and courage to read the scriptures each day.
· Give thanks for the work of the Melanesian Brothers and the Society of St Francis working throughout PNG.
Twenty-second Sunday after Pentecost - October 12.

Exodus 32. 1 -14; Psalm 106.1 - 6, 20 -24; Philippians 4; Matthew 22:1-14


 [Isa 25. 1 - 9; Ps 23] 
What a privilege to get an invitation to a banquet.  Have you ever made light of, or not accepted an invitation for the wrong reason?  Hospitality is something that we should not refuse, so often today we wait for a better option.  Commit yourself to being hospitable to those around you today.
(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Give thanks for those who welcome us in.

· Give thanks for the staff at Martyrs School Popondetta PNG.
Twenty-third Sunday after Pentecost – October 19
 Exodus 33.12 - 23; Psalm 99; 1Thessalonians 1.1 - 10; Matthew 22:15 – 33[Isa 45. 1 - 7; Ps 96. 1 – 9 (10-13)]
If we look at a coin on one side there is a picture of Queen Elizabeth II, she is there just as Caesar’s picture was on the coin Jesus looked at, because like it or not she is Head of State.  There is a huge difference between the kind of power and authority that human leaders have and the kind of power and trust that God has.  We are to give to God what is God’s, of course we are to respect and honour earthly authority but we also need to remember who is ultimately in charge. (Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray for those who lead us in seats of power.
· Give thanks for the staff at Holy Name School Dogura PNG.
Twenty-fourth Sunday after Pentecost - October 26.

Deuteronomy 34.1 - 12; Psalm 90.1 - 6, 13 - 17; 1 Thessalonians 2. 1 – 13; Matthew 22. 34 – 46. 
[Lev 19. 1 – 2, 15 – 18 Ps 1]. 

Jesus gives us a summary of the whole Bible today.  In a couple of sentences he is saying that everything in all the law and the prophets, comes down to this – people learning to love God with their whole being and their neighbours as themselves.  I like to think of this using the image of the cross – reaching up to God and out to others.  The vertical and horizontal love of Christ working through our lives.

(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray that you may love God with your whole being.

· Give thanks for the staff at Aiome Anglican High School in the Highlands PNG.
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Twenty-fifth Sunday after Pentecost – November 2.
 Joshua 3. 7 - 17; Psalm 107. 1 - 7, 33 - 37; 
1 Thessalonians 3.5 -13 or 4. 1 - 8; 
Matthew 23:1 -12 (37 - 39)           [Micah 3. 5 - 12; Ps 43].

All Christians are called to work towards having a humble spirit.  Christian leadership has an even greater responsibility.  This theme comes through from our Lord in countless ways.  He is the perfect model of servant leadership.  The world is very unaccustomed to this way of acting so the need for it will never diminish.  Yes, the first are last is a statement hard to fully accept but it is a goal we press forward to attaining, with the help of the Holy Spirit. (Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray for a humble heart and the grace to seek it.
· Give thanks for the work of all staff who care and teach children in PNG’s Anglican Community (primary) schools.  
Twenty-sixth Sunday after Pentecost - November 9.
Joshua 24. 1- 3a, 14 - 25; Psalm 78.1 - 7; 
1 Thessalonians 4. 9 - 18; Matthew 25:1 - 13 

[Amos 5.18 - 24; Ps70].

We need to keep ourselves awake and prepared so that the Day of the Lord does not come to us as darkness rather than light. Preparedness should be the order of the day, not only for the Church but in our everyday lives.  Through life we often come to expect the unexpected, but we have been prepared and told to watch and be ready.  The fact is we have every good thing to look forward to in Eternity and what we look forward to, we will prepare for.

(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray to be ready and prepared for Jesus coming amongst us. 

· Pray for the Anglican Education Division in PNG. 
Twenty-seventh Sunday after Pentecost - November 16.
 Judges 4.1 - 10; Psalm 123; 1Thessalonians 5. 1 -11; Matthew 25:14 – 30

 [Zephaniah 1.7,12 - 18; Ps 90.1 - 8, (9 - 11) 12]

While there are many Christians who give of themselves with real dedication, it is also true (in my experience) that many see their faith in terms of going to Church on Sunday and more or less keeping the Ten Commandments.  The Word of God today sees things quiet differently.  We are all called to Mission, to grow in the Grace of God, and to use our talents for good.  Are you using your talents as best you can for God?
(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Give thanks for the talent God has given you – how will you use them?
· Pray for the Anglican Health Service in PNG, especially the village community health workers.
Christ The King - November 23. 


Ezekiel 34. 11 – 16, 20 – 24; Psalm 100 or
 Ps 95. 1 – 7; Ephesians 1. 15 – 23; Matthew 25:31 -46.

The powerful last judgement of today’s Gospel gives us a great deal to think about.  We wonder what it means for us personally and on what basis will we be judged?  Many of the things that most worry us go unmentioned in Matthew 25, yet we should not be surprised that love for the poor takes first place.  In response to this how are you going showing love for the poor?

(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Blessed are the poor … pray for them.
· Pray for the ministry of youth workers throughout the Anglican Church of PNG and the young people they care for and teach. 

First Sunday of Advent - November 30.  

Isaiah 64. 1 – 9; Psalm 80. 1 – 7, 17 – 19; 
1 Corinthians 1. 1 – 9; Mark 13. 24 – 37.

Each year the First Sunday of Advent focuses on the coming of the Lord of which no one knows the day nor the hour – this is at the heart of the Christian faith.  The church is urged to stay awake and be ready.  We look to the past but we also look to the future and we must persevere in the Christian life.
(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray for perseverance in the midst of all that challenges us. 
· Give thanks for Archbishop James Ayong and his ministry in PNG amongst Anglicans and the wider community.
Second Sunday of Advent - December 7.   

Isaiah 40.1 -11; Psalm 85.1 -2, 8 -13; 
2 Peter 3.8 – 15a; Mark 1:1 – 8.

John the Baptist gave himself totally to the mission God had called him to, but at any given moment he was ready to defer to another whose mission surpasses his own.  In life we often hold onto our own achievements.  The Christian response to God insists that it is not our own achievements that have any merit, for it is by Grace that we have been saved through faith.  For us today John the Baptist is still pointing the way to faith in Christ.

(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Pray that our eyes may be open to see the true way to faith.
· Give thanks for the work of the Diocesan Bishops and Assistant Bishops of the Anglican Church of PNG.

Third Sunday of Advent - December 14. 

Isaiah 61. 1 - 4, 8 – 11; Psalm 126 or Song of Mary (APBA p31); 1 Thessalonians 5. 12 – 28; 

John 1: 6 - 8, 19 - 28.

This midpoint Sunday of Advent has long been known as “Rejoice” Sunday (Gaudete) since Advent is not a penitential season but a season of hope and expectation.  Today’s celebration reminds us that we have every reason to hope because of God’s goodness to us.  John the Baptist points us to Jesus today, whose coming to us is a very real reason to rejoice.

(Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Give thanks for the coming of Christ amongst us.

· Give thanks for the work of the priests and lay catechists of the Anglican Church of PNG.

Fourth Sunday of Advent - December 21.  

2 Samuel 7. 1-11, 16; Psalm 89. 1 - 4, 19 - 27 or Song of Mary (APBA p 31); Romans 16. 25 - 27; Luke 1. 26 – 38
“The Lord be with you” is the liturgical greeting we hear at every Eucharist. It reminds us that the Lord is with us and encourages us to build that relationship.  During good times it is sometimes easy to experience this relationship but at other times it can be harder.  Never the less we can be sure that Immanuel is always with us.  He is no less present today in Sacrament, the Scripture and in the World.  Looking to Christmas gives us the chance to experience Immanuel anew. (Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Give thanks for all that is to come.

· Give thanks for the ministry of the Religious communities of sisters throughout PNG.

The Birth Of Our Lord: Christmas Day - December 25

Christmas is a much loved feast of the Church perhaps because children are so much a part of Christmas.  What joy we find in the reading, God has come amongst us and the purpose is to take us home! What peace, perfect peace this joy brings and God knows how much we need peace in our world today. May the peace of God which passes all understanding be with you today and always. (Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Give thanks that God came amongst us that first Christmas Day through Jesus his Son.

· Pray for the work of Australian - Tim Williams - Diocesan Secretary in Port Moresby Diocese PNG.
First Sunday after Christmas – December 28th         

Isaiah 61. 10 – 62.3; Psalm 148; Galatians 4. 4 -7; 
Luke 2:22 – 40
The figures of Simeon and Anna advanced in years and faithful to temple service; represent the remnant of Israel accepting the Messiah.  Their faithful service should encourage a Church today advanced in years in many places.  God is always faithful to His people.  He only asks that we accept this same Messiah and love Him and love our neighbour as our self.  May you know God and the love of His people now and always. (Anglican Board of Mission Weekly Pew Reflections 2008.)
· Give thanks for God’s faithfulness to each one of us.

· Pray for the ongoing work of the Administration staff throughout the Anglican Church of Papua New Guinea.
How To Contact ABM

Level 6, 51 Druitt Street

Sydney NSW 2000

By Mail: Locked Bag Q 4005 

Queen Victoria Building NSW 1230
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Or in Sydney:  9264 1021

www.abmission.org
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Please Don’t Sit On It … Send It!


If your parish is holding any money for ABM - PLEASE 


don’t keep it!


Send your cheque today so that we can send ours tomorrow –


Our Partners are depending on it. 
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